
 

 

 

 

 
September.  The first ‘true’ month of the Lions year.  
 
Most clubs have been doing fundraisers and service projects. Some clubs 
continue to have meetings during the summer BUT this is the month that 
majority of the clubs have their first dinner meeting when the club comes 
together for friendship, camaraderie and plans for the upcoming year.  
 
This is also the best time for each club to examine what they are doing and 
consider implanting new management strategies and techniques to energize 
their club. If they have not been done, each club should do a  Community 
Needs Assessment  and / or participate in the Club Excellence Process. Both of 
these programs helps identify where the club is now and where it needs to go 
in the future to meet the needs of the local community. This identification  
helps in creating excitement with the current club membership and obtaining 
new membership.  
 
September / October is when I have asked our  Zone Chairs to host their first 
zone meeting of the 2014 – 2015 year so please watch for those notifications.  
 
Club visitations have already started. I, along with my traveling partner 
‘Gulliver’, have visited the Swanton-Mississquoi Valley, Troy Area and the 
Readsboro Lions Club. Each club is bringing a new level of excitement to their 
clubs. There are two new positions that I am asking all club Presidents to 
establish for the 2014 - 2015 Lions year: Leadership Chair and 
Communications Chair.  
 
The role of the Leadership Chair is to help identify members of their clubs that 
can become leaders of their club and leaders for the district and make sure 
they are 1) identified but most importantly 2) get the training needed to help 
them develop as Lion leaders.  
 Continued on following page… 
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Continued from front page…. 
The role of the Communications Chair is to make sure each member of their club is receiving three sources of 
communication: 1) the LIONS magazine from Lions Club International, 2) the Vermont Lions District 45 
communique and 3) newsletter / emails in regards to their own club activities. Each member needs to be 
informed of what their own club is doing, when and where so they can be active members.  
 
No. 1 club calculations are already starting. In this issue of the communique, there is a list of which division (large, 
medium, small) each club will be in for the 2014 – 2015 year. In the October, December, February and April issues 
will be updated standings. Please look in the Directory under No. 1 club on how to generate ‘points’. Including 
participating in the ‘Green to Checkers’ campaign, the ‘Pull Tab’ campaign, and the “Ask One’ membership 
campaign. Final standings will be determined as of April 30, 2014 will the results being announced at the Spring 
Convention.  
 
I would like to say “THANK YOU” to the District Membership who attended the first Cabinet Meeting. There were 
70 members from 22 clubs in attendance. I know the number of members attending would have increased but 
for some reason, this particular date, was a good date for weddings to happen. VDG Pam, take that into 
consideration as you are making your plans for the 2015 – 2016 Lions Year. I would also like to express my 
gratitude to Paul Letourneau and Jane Snyder of Paul’s Sugarhouse for a fantastic meal and facilities and to the 
Derby Lions Club for being the host club. And not go forget, 1st VDG District 44-N, Dr. Bruce Trivellini, Lion Linda 
Piekarski and the folks from Fidelco on their great presentation.  
 
Remember, ‘We work, We play: TOGETHER, WE SERVE”. 
 
Yours in Lionism,  
DG Ken Emery 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

1st annual DISC GOLF  
COMMUNITY CHALLENGE 
 
The Challenge will be held on Saturday, September 13th at the Quarries Disc Golf 
Course in Websterville Vermont. The Barre Lions Club will field a team and we are 
throwing down the gauntlet to other District 45 Clubs.  Disc golf is increasingly 
popular and is lots of fun.  People of all ages can be part of a team. You have all 
summer to practice.     
    
There is only room for 18 teams and we encourage you to form your team 
now. Registration is $50 per team and each team includes 5 players. Each player will 
receive a T-shirt and the teams can win all kinds of prizes. Disc golfers of all levels 
are invited to participate. All proceeds will benefit the Barre Lions Charities. For more 
information, contact Stacy Cadorette @ 498-3740 or email stacycadorette@yahoo.com 

mailto:stacycadorette@yahoo.com


 
 
 
 

September 2014 
2 Traveling Lion Region 4, Bucky, available at Orleans, Tuesday, Sept. 2 at the American Legion. Social hour is at 

6pm and the meal and meeting starts at 7pm. Contact Lion David at davidb@radiantec.com, or call 802-754-
2222.  

6 Bingo Helps Sight and Hearing -On Saturday, September 6th Vermont Lions Charities, will be holding a Bingo 
Night at VFW, Pleasant Street, in Morrisville, VT.  Phylis Porio 802-442-0380 

8 International Literacy Day – See website for information: http://www.lionsclubs.org/EN/member-
center/planning-projects/RAP/index.php  

13 1st Annual Arlington Lions Club Health Fair - September 13, 2014. Arlington Park and Rec Pavilion 
Arlington, Vermont, Time:  9:00am to 2:00pm Informational booths and space still available for organizations 
or individuals that would like to participate at NO COST. For more information or to sign up and be one of our 
participants please contact Tim Snyder at tssnyderaa@hotmail.com or call 912-665-0561 (c). 

13 Lion Club 1st annual Disc Golf Community Challenge - The Challenge will be held on Saturday, September 13th 
at the Quarries Disc Golf Course in Websterville Vermont.  The Barre Lions Club will field a team and we are 
throwing down the gauntlet to other District 45 Clubs.  For more information, contact Stacy Cadorette @ 498-
3740 or email @ stacycadorette@yahoo.com 

16 Traveling Lion District Lion, Lucky, available, at Brandon-Forest Dale, Tuesday, Sept. 16 at Life Bridge Lodge 
in Forest Dale.  Contact secretary, Patti Reynolds at 247-8834 or by e-mail, pattifromca@msn.com.  

17 Traveling Lion Region 2, The General, available in Vergennes, Wednesday, Sept.17 at the American Legion. 
Contact the club secretary, secretary@vergenneslions.org or call Jenn at 802-377-2111 

22 Traveling Lion Region 1, Tucky, available at Jericho-Underhill, on Monday, Sept. 22  at the Underhill Town 
Hall Center.  Contact secretary, Kendal Holden at 899-2514, or by email, tadpolekho2@aol.com.  

22 Traveling Lion Region 3 Chucky will be up for "grabs" at Strafford on Monday September 22nd.  This is our 
dinner meeting and the District Governor will also be doing his visitation at the same time.  The social time is 
6:30 p.m. with dinner at 7:00.  The cost is $10.00 per person and the meeting is held at the Barrett Memorial 
Hall.  At the junction of Route 132 and Justin Morrill Highway. Contact secretary, Christina Jamieson at 765-
4443, or by email coburns99@gmail.com.  

27 Whitingham-Halifax Lions Hungry Lion Bike Tour to raise money for the local food shelf and holiday food 
baskets. Cyclists will enjoy our amazing fall foliage while raising funds to help end hunger in Southern Vermont.  
To learn more about the event, Please visit www.hungrylionbiketour.com, watch the video there, visit the 
Tour’s FaceBook page, or follow on Twitter at @HungryLion2013. Pre-registration via the website is 
encouraged.  More information will be published in upcoming editions of the D45 newsletter. 

October 2014 
9 Lions World Sight Day – See website for information: http://www.lionsclubs.org/EN/our-work/sight-

programs/vision-events/lions-world-sight-day.php  Lions around the world will mark with a variety of activities 
during the entire month of October. 

15 White Cane Safety Day – See website for information: http://www.lionsclubs.org/EN/our-work/sight-
programs/vision-events/white-cane-safety-day.php  

25 NELC Necrology Service and MJF Banquet, featuring PIP Wayne Madden, Mystic Connecticut 

November 2014 
1 Peace Poster Entry Deadline 

8 Fall Conference, Hampton Inn, Colchester, VT. Watch for information to be distributed mid-September. 

8 VLC Cash-fest Raffle Drawings. Please contact DG Ken Emery or any VLC board member for more information. 

8 Vermont Lions District 45 LCIF Super Raffle, Hampton Inn, Colchester, VT. Please contact PID Tom Broughton 
or the LCIF Super Raffle committee for more information. 
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Bingo Helps Sight & Hearing 
  
On Saturday, September 6th Vermont Lions Charities, will be holding a Bingo Night at VFW, Pleasant 
Street, in Morrisville, VT.   
 
Bingo Night will feature at least 3 games with prizes of $40 and more.  The more people who come out to 
play the bigger the grand prize will be.  There will be refreshments (soup, brownies, and more), a silent 
auction and a door prize. Doors open at 4 pm first game starts at 6:30 pm   
 
This fun-filled evening is a fundraiser to help support Vermont Lions Charities’ work in Morrisville/Lamoille 
Valley area. Vermont Lions Charities has provided assistance for purchasing eye glasses for seniors, disabled 
and low income residents of Lamoille County for the last several years. Last year funds spent on assistance 
was $6,000. Please help us reach more residents by supporting this worthy cause. All funds raised go 
directly back to the public. We work directly with opticians in Morrisville and Stowe and also the optician of 
their choice.  
 
Bring your family and join your neighbors in supporting this worthy cause.  
 
Phylis Porio 
802-442-0380 

 

 
 

Vermont D-45 Past District Governors held thair annual picnic at PDG Lion District Governor Larry and Connie home in 
Addison on Sunday, August 17. Those in attendance, back row, L to R, Ken Emery, Clem Cardinal, Ken Millay, Stan Patch, 
Tom Broughton, Larry Simino, NH PDG Bob Schroeder, Ken Ellis. Front Row, Tommy Walz, Sherry leee Juaire, Bruce Bushey, 
Betsy MaGee, Bill Moulton, Larry Myott, Merry Souza and Jules Cote. The annual picnic is a great opportunity to renew old 
friendships and catch up on D-45 happenings.  Larry Myott Photo. 
 



Traveling Lions 
 

How do lions travel? This from the website Ask.com: Lions travel mostly  
at night in packs and at a speed of 6 seconds for every 100 yards. They  

travel in groups called prides with as many as 40 lions… 

  
District Lion, Lucky, available, at Brandon-Forest Dale, Tuesday, Sept. 16 at Life Bridge Lodge in 
Forest Dale.  Contact secretary, Patti Reynolds at 247-8834 or by e-mail, pattifromca@msn.com. 
 
Region 1, Tucky, available at Jericho-Underhill, on Monday, Sept. 22  at the Underhill Town Hall 
Center.  Contact secretary, Kendal Holden at 899-2514, or by email, tadpolekho2@aol.com. 
 
Region 2, The General, available in Vergennes, Wednesday, Sept.17 at the American Legion. 
Contact the club secretary by email, secretary@vergenneslions.org or call Lion Jenn at 802-377-
2111. 
 
Region 3, Chucky, available, at Strafford, on Monday, Sept. 22 at Barrett Memorial Hall.  Contact 
secretary, Christinia Jamieson at 765-4443, or by email coburns99@gmail.com. 
 
Region 4, Bucky, available at Orleans, Tuesday, Sept. 2 at American Legion. Contact secretary, 
David Bolduc at 754-2222 or by email, davidb@radiantec.com. 

 
 
The rule is to give the Host Club 72 hours notice of the number of guests planning to attend.  It is 
the Host Club who reports the points for those clubs who came to capture their Lion.  They 
should report the points, figured from the mileage chart, at the D45 web site.  Multiply one- way 
mileage times the number of Lions traveling.  Report  to Sandy Brutkoski at 
brutkosk@middlebury.edu or by phone, 779-2486.  If reported in 48 hours, there is a 200 point 
bonus.  Contact Lion Sandy Brutkoski with any questions.   
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 To: All Clubs of Vermont Lions District 45 and their members there of 
From: ‘ Vermont Lions Charities Board 
Subject: OCTOBER ‘CASH – FEST’ RAFFLE  
 
Hello, Everyone,  
 
Vermont Lions Charities continues to meet the needs of our local clubs in serving their local 
communities and residents. We also continue to serve those residents where there are no local clubs, for 
example, the Lamoille Valley area. 
 
In past years, this would be the time for the Vermont Lions Charities ‘Big Dine-Out’ Raffle. This year 
though, Vermont Lions Charities has decided to do something different.  
 
Lions Twin State Soccer Association has had great success with their Calendar raffle. So this year we 
thought we would try to do something similar but with a twist.  
 

Introducing the ‘October Cash – Fest”. 
 
Each ticket costs $10. Each ticket will have 31 chances to win. But HERE is the TWIST. Each region 
will have one winner of $200 on Day 1 (FOUR WINNERS), and each region will have one winner of 
$100 on Day 16 (FOUR WINNERS). Then all tickets will be combined for 4 ‘Sunday’ winners of $75 
each, 4 ‘Saturday’ winners of $50 each, AND 20 ‘weekday’ winners of $25. There will be one last prize, 
‘Halloween’, Day 31 of $200.  
          
That is: 4 $200 winners, one per region, first day of month 
             4 $100 winners, one per region, ‘16th’ day of month 
             4 $75 winners, one for each Sunday 
             4 $50 winners, one for each Saturday 
          20 $25 winners, one for each weekday (not including 1st, 16th or 31st) 
AND    1 $200 winner for October 31st.  
 
Overall there will be 37 winners. 
 
This is the ‘October Cash-Fest” but the drawing will be held as part of the November Fall Conference. 
DRAWING TO BE HELD on Saturday November 8th.  
 
Please return all ‘sold’ tickets to a VLC board member by November 8th OR if not attending the fall 
conference (which we hope you will be), please have in mail to DG Ken Emery by November 3rd. 
 
Please support Vermont Lions Charities so we can continue to support our clubs and our residents.  
 
If there are any questions, please don’t hesitate to contact myself or any VLC board member.  
 
Yours in Lionism,  
 
DG Ken Emery 
VLC President 
 
Don’t know what Region you are in? 
 
Region 1: Colchester, Enosburg Falls, Essex, Georgia, Jericho-Underhill, Hinesburg, Richford, Swanton-Mississquoi, Williston.  
 
Region 2: Arlington, Bennington, Brandon ForestDale, Castleton, Manchester, Marble Valley, Middlebury, Norshaft, Pittsford, 
Route 100, Vergennes. 
 
Region 3: Brattleboro Area, Chester, Heartland, Norwich, Readsboro, Springfield, Strafford and Area, Valley, White River Jct., 
Whitingham-Halifax, Windsor. 
 
Region 4: Barre, Derby, Orleans, St. Johnsbury Area, Troy and Area. 
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DG Ken Emery 

146 Eagle Park Drive 
Colchester, VT 05446 
doogle@surfglobal.net 

              C  802-578-7483 
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PCST Debbie Bushey 

P.O. Box 222 
Vergennes VT 05491 
dbbushey@gmavt.net 

802-349-9749 
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Lion Woody Stoddard 

163 Whitney Road 
Springfield, VT 05156 

mygabob@vermontel.net 
802-875-3672 
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Lion Lyle Remick  
83 Barlow St Apt 507 
Winooski VT  05404 

lyleremick@hotmail.com 
802-655-0557 

Lion Phylis Porio 
3842 Rte 7A 

Shaftsbury VT 05262 
norshaftlions@aol.com 

802-442-0380 
PCST Bruce Savery 
137 Maple Ridge Rd 
Chester VT  05143 

threem@vermontel.net 
802-875-2990 

Lion Mary Denio 
4583 Old Country Road 

Waterford VT 05819 
         mwdenio@myfairpoint.net 

802-748-9024 
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District 45 club by category: 
CS Cindy Berg will show standings for No. 1 club throughout the year. 

 
Small (1-20 members) Medium (21-35 members) Large (36 and over members) 
Arlington Bennington Barre 
Chester Brandon-Forestdale Castleton 
Hinesburg Brattleboro Enosburg Falls 
Marble Valley Colchester Essex Jct 
Pittsford Derby Manchester 
Route 100 Georgia Middlebury 
St. Johnsbury & Area Jericho-Underhill Norshaft 
Valley Norwich Orleans 
White River Jct. Readsboro Springfield 
Williston Area Swanton-Missiquoi Strafford 
Windsor Troy & Area Vergennes 
 Whitingham-Halifax  

 
 

 
News from Heartland Lions Club 

The summer is going quickly, Heartland Lions Club meets twice a month, the first meeting of the month is their business 
meeting and the second meeting is devoted to a speaker. The Club has many members which are being tapped to share 
about their employment or other local businesses are invited to come. In July our speakers were from Eye Care for You, Dr. 
Dean Barcelow and assistant Gradi Ainsworth, in Royalton/Bethel about their recent trip to Haiti where they provided eye 
care to an orphanage and other community members. They traveled to Haiti with a team of other medical professionals 
from central Vermont. In August, King Lion Walter Hastings who is surveyor brought  some equipment to share and spoke 
about what has changed over the years of surveying to using GPS technology today. The Club is also looking ahead to 
September with the arrival of Tunbridge Fair.  Submitted by Heartland Lion Carol Greene 



 

 

Vermont Lions Charities 

August 2014 Cabinet Meeting 

August 16, 2014 

Since we last met at the Spring Convention, Vermont Lions Charities, its board members, family and friends have been 

quite busy.  

First was the annual Walkathon held on Saturday May 17th at the Rutland State Fairground. Even though we did not met 

the goal of walking 300 miles as a total group,, it was still a success. Funds raised was just over $10,000 of which 

approximately $7,300 was raised for the VLC general fund. The remaining funds were raised for the Rick Dutil Memorial 

Fund, the VLC Shared Vision fund, the Bennington and Brandon Forestdale Lions Club and the Veterans Place in 

Northfield.  

Second, we continue to receive requests for assistance. We approved a request from the Bennington Lions Club for 

assistance with a local resident who need eye medical needs in Boston. We have approved hearing aid assistance for a 

resident of South Burlington. And with the help of Lion Linda Eastman, Chair of Sight and Hearing for District 45 and Lion 

Connie LaPlume of the Troy and Area club, we are meeting the requests of Vermont residents where there  are no local 

clubs. I would also like to say Thank You to Lion Sally Wilder of the St. Johnsbury Area Lions Club for her assistance in 

processing requests for Burlington / Winooski residents.  

Third, Connie LaPlume has been working on a fund raiser for Vermont Lions Charities to raise funds in the Morrisville / 

Lamoille Valley area. She has planned  a Bingo to be held on Saturday night September 6th. I understand she already has 

lined up prizes and game sponsors so looking for a successful event. 

Fourth, there is a new fundraiser for VLC this fall – October Cashfest’. This is replacing the Big Dine Out Raffle. The 

‘October Cashfest’ is based on the calender raffle that the Lions Twin State Soccer Association has been very successful 

with. But with a twist. Each ticket sold, costs of $10 each, will have 31 chances to win. There are two days, 1st day of the 

month - $200 and 16th day of month $100, where there will be one winner from each of the four regions of the District. 

All the other 29 days will have single winners, with the 31st day ‘Halloween’ having a $200 grand prize.  Winners are to 

be drawn at the Fall Conference on Saturday November 8th.  

And finally, at this year’s Annual meeting for Vermont Lions Charities, there will be an election of two members of the 

executive committee. First, there will be an election for the Secretarial position, one year term, replacing PDG Steve 

Simpson. This is a one year term of which at the 2015 annual meeting, a 3 year term of the Secretarial position will need 

to done. Second, there will be an election for the President’s position. Candidates for these positions must have the 

same qualifications for a Vice District Governor.  

Respectfully submitted,  

DG Ken Emery 

VLC President 



2014-15 SPEAK OUT CONTEST 
“STRENGTHEN THE PRIDE” 

 
 
 
 
 
                                                       
Fellow Lions:     
 
“Strengthen the Pride”; our new theme from International 
President Joe Preston, 2014-15!  I encourage all District 45 
Clubs to participate in this years Speak - Out Contest, by 
inviting your high school juniors and seniors to share their ideas 
of our very important theme, Strengthen the Pride, with your 
club and our District.      
 
If you have never participated before and would like help to get 
started; please feel free to contact myself or my co-chair, Lion 
Patti Reynolds, we will be happy to help your clubs chairperson. 
 
There’s no time like the present to get started. 
 
Yours in Service, 
 
Lion Jackie Dutil, jdutil775@comcast.net  
2014-15 Speak-Out Contest Chairperson 
Lion Patti Reynolds, pattifromca@msn.com  
2014-15 Speak-Out Co-Chairperson 
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*** Annual Meeting *** 
Vermont Lions Charities 

Fall Conference 
Saturday, November 8, 2014 

Hampton Inn 
Colchester, Vermont 

 
• Election of President – 3 year term 
• Election of Secretary – 3 year term 
• Any other business to be conducted 
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Cabinet Meeting August 16th 
  
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Lions Participate in Food Booth at the Champlain Valley Fair 
  

 

  









 

 
 

Colchester Lions Linda Eastman, Carmelita Belisle and Essex Junction Lion Jackie Cote  
conduct a Diabetes Screening at the Northeast Family Motor Coach Rally. 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

We’re on Facebook! Make sure you “like” us!  

Lions District 45 Website http://d45lions.com/ 

The District 45 Communique will be published each month and distributed by e-mail and published on the Lions 
District 45 website. Content should be e-mailed to communique@d45lions.com. Deadline for submitted for the 

next issue is the 20th of the preceding month.  

To unsubscribe or update our contact list, please send us an e-mail. 
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